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INTRODUCTION

Welcome to the Lindley 6th Grade Acadmey Band Program! Participating in a 

musical organization such as this will provide opportunities for you to take part in 

concerts, festivals, athletic events, trips, and other special activities that will 

greatly enrich your middle school experience. The guidelines in this handbook will 

help us to better work together and create outstanding performances.
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DID YOU KNOW?

· Middle school and high school students who participate in instrumental music score significantly higher than their non-band peers on standardized tests

· Music lessons boost a child’s capacity for verbal memory

· Students who were exposed to  music-based lessons scored a full 100 percent higher on fractions tests than those who learned in the conventional manner

· Music majors are the most likely group of college grads to be admitted to medical school.

· Data from the National Educational Longitudinal Study of 1998 showed that music participants received more academic honors and awards than non-music students

· Research shows that instrumental students are better equipped to comprehend mathematical and scientific concepts

· High school music students score higher on SATs in both verbal and math than their peers

· College-age students who studied music are emotionally healthier than their non-musician counterparts and less likely to have substance abuse problems

· A ten-year study, tracking more than 25,000 students, shows that music courses improve overall test scores

· "The nation's top business executives agree that arts education programs can help repair weaknesses in American education and better prepare workers for the 21st century."
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· To teach instrumental music education through performance 

· To develop performance skills and techniques 

· To provide an ensemble/group experience requiring commitment

· To provide some of the musical needs of the school and community

· To develop life skills through cooperation and reaching goals

SOME OF THE BENEFITS OF BAND

Teamwork/Cooperation- No matter what you do in life, teamwork is essential. Band is a great way to work as a group and learn to reach goals.

Friendships- Many band members make friendships that last. The band is like a family where everyone helps each other out. 

Leadership- Students learn to become excellent leaders through performance and activities.

Time Management Skills- You learn how to manage your time and make the most of it.

Extra Curricular- Colleges and Universities are impressed when students have participated in activities such as band.  Most scholarship applications require participation in extra-curricular activities. 

Life Skills- Students learn dedication, commitment, perseverance, responsibility, acceptance of others, and cooperation.  These are necessary skills for life.

FUN-FUN-FUN!!!
 Don’t forget we have lots of fun in Band. We play all kinds of music and have a great time no matter where we are.

BAND CLASS PROCEDURES
1.) Enter the classroom in a quiet orderly fashion. 
2.) Take inst/needed band items to seat—you will be given 3 min to unpack and prepare for class. If you are not ready after 3 min. you are marked tardy.
3.) Don’t leave cases on the floor—keep cases and all other belongings on shelves/in locker.
4.) After class instruction is complete, clean the area around your seat, disassemble your instrument, and put your stand back on the rack.
5.) Neatly place instrument in the assigned area and return to your assigned seat.  The band director will dismiss the class.
BAND CLASS RULES

We believe that all students can behave appropriately.  Students are expected to do so at all times. No student will be allowed to interfere with the teaching or learning of other students in class or an ensemble. 

1.) All school rules apply
2.) NO GUM…EVER!!!

3.) DO NOT BLURT OUT!!  Raise your hand and wait to be called on
4.) [image: image7.wmf]No talking or playing unless instructed to do so.

5.) Respect yourself and others
6.) Follow instructions

7.) If it’s not yours… DON’T TOUCH IT.

CONSEQUENCES

-Warning (verbal or via clear eye contact)

-Lunch detention / Parent Contact
-Written discipline referral 

***for severe offenses, immediate discipline referral will be issued***

Repeat offenses may earn a discipline referral with recommendation for expulsion 

GRADING POLICY

Formative Assessments: 35% of final grade

· Pass-offs:

Every Thursday/Friday (unless otherwise stated) students will be responsible for playing the required pass-off during class. Pass-offs will be announced to each class on the previous Friday giving students an entire week to practice the given exercise(s) at home. As long as the student attempts to play the pass-off during class, they may come in before or after school to meet with Ms. Polk to re-due any pass-off grades to which they are unsatisfied.
Individual Practice: 25% of final grade
· In class quizzes

· Daily performance in class / participation grade
Summative Assessments (Performances):  40% of final Grade

There will be very few required after school activities. However, the few evening/ after school events that we do hold are extremely important for our students to participate in, and therefore are mandatory.  After all, band is a performance based class and it is impossible to perform with the group if you are not present. If there is a non-emergency legitimate excuse the band director must be notified one month in advance with a written parent note. Discuss any athle ic, cheerleader or school-related conflicts with the director well in advance.  
2014-2015  IMPORTANT (mandatory) LSGA BAND DATES:

Mouthpiece Testing Session: Monday, August 25th from 6:30-8:30pm. All 6th grade band students and parents MUST attend the mouthpiece testing session on Monday, August 25th. This will be a fun time where students will get to try all of the many exciting instrument choices that we offer at LSGA. This session is set up to be a “drop in” so parents and students can show up to the band room any time in the 2 hour time slot. It will take between 15-30 min. to try out each instrument station. (More information about this event will be coming home next week.)
LSGA Winter Chorus and A day Band Concert: Monday, December 15th at 6:30pm
LSGA Winter Orchestra and B day Band Concert: Tuesday, December 16th at 6:30pm
LSGA Spring Chorus and A day Band Concert: Monday, May 4th at 6:30pm
LSGA Spring Orchestra and B day Band Concert: Tuesday, May 5th at 6:30pm
(Note: Additional mandatory performances will be added throughout the course of the school year. Written notification about such events will be sent home at least a month in advance!)

DON’T FORGET YOUR INSTRUMENT!!!!

NOT HAVING AN INSTRUMENT IS THE #1 REASON STUDENTS GET IN DISCIPLINE TROUBLE OR GET A FAILING GRADE.   Keep an A/B day calendar up in your home or leave your instrument at the door so you don’t forget it! 

BROKEN INSTRUMENT POLICY

*If your instrument is broken you need a note from a parent indicating the music store and date you took it to get repaired.  The Band Director reserves the right to call and verify this with the music store.  PLEASE KEEP YOUR INSTRUMENT MOUTHPIECE—The director may have a loaner instrument for you to use with your mouthpiece until yours has been repaired—if no loaner instrument is available, you ARE REQUIRED to follow along quietly with the band during class so you don’t lose points from your participation grade.  You are NOT permitted to do homework for another class or go to the library. Failure to follow along quietly will result in a grade reduction and disciplinary action. 
REQUIRED MATERIALS FOR BAND CLASS
These are the materials you will need for band class. Visit local music stores to purchase items not provided by the school.  The web site has a list of music stores. 


YOU MUST HAVE FOR EACH CLASS:

· Instrument/needed accessories*

· Pencil to mark music 
· Standard of Excellence: Book 1
If you do not bring needed items to class your grade will be lowered

           STORING YOUR INSTRUMENT IN THE BAND ROOM
Any instrument or personal items left on school grounds or in the band room is done so at your own risk. It is not possible for the director to monitor these areas at all times. 

Taking instruments with you daily is the best way to insure security. 

Keeping your name clearly marked on the case with tape or 


Name-tag will greatly improve safety.

When enough supplies are available we will supply students who play larger instruments (such as tuba) with a practice instrument for home and a locker for the one at school.

SCHOOL OWNED INSTRUMENTS

LSGA will try to supply instruments for students use under these circumstances:
1. The student and parent/guardian must sign an instrument usage contract and the instrument must be returned when requested at the end of the year.  This contract is available at the end of this handbook. Any damage will result in you being charged for the item.  

2. Students must own their own mouthpiece, reeds, and band book.
We will talk in great detail over the next few days in class about the importance of having a band with good instrumentation! Just like a football team would not be able to operate with players who were only willing to be the quarterback and kicker, a band must have strong players and balanced numbers in all of the instrument sections. Likewise, students will go through several different processes to see which band instrument will work best for them and for the group as a whole.
Parent / Student Information Sheet

Student Name: ________________________________

Grade: ______    

Please circle one based on class schedule:


A day Band

B day Band

Parent/Guardian Name: __________________________________________

Mailing Address including Zip:



________________________________



________________________________



________________________________

Home Phone: __________________      Email: __________________

Parent/ Guardian Work Number: ________________________

Parent/ Guardian Cell Number: _________________________

STUDENTS: Please read and sign the following information below:

I have read all the information in the 2014-2015 LSGA Band Handbook. I understand all rules and requirements that have been stated in this handbook. I understand and will uphold my responsibilities as a member of the Lindley Sixth Grade Academy Band Program.

Student Signature and Date: _______________________________________________

PARENTS/GUARDIANS: Please read and sign the following information below:

I have read all the information in the 2014-2015 LSGA Band Handbook. I understand all rules and requirements that have been stated in this handbook. I understand and will uphold my responsibilities as a band parent of Lindley Sixth Grade Academy.
Parent/Guardian Signature and Date: _________________________________________

Lindley Sixth Grade Academy Band Uniform

Polo Shirt Order Form

The LSGA Beginning Band participates in several performances throughout each school year and all members of the band are required to wear the LSGA Band uniform for each of these performances. Our uniform consists of a white, LSGA Band polo shirt, black pants, black socks, and black shoes. This means that all 6th grade band students must purchase a polo shirt in order to participate in any LSGA band performances.
These are short-sleeve, white, polo shirts with the “LSGA band” logo printed on the front left chest. The shirts are $15.00  and checks should be made payable to Lindley 6th Grade Academy. The money collected from our polo shirts will also go be used to purchase necessary materials for the entire LSGA band program to use on a daily basis; new music, folders, chairs, stands, etc. 

Please return this order form and payment for the shirt to Ms. Polk by Thursday, August 21st, 2014. Any student who does not have the required polo shirt will NOT be able to participate in any LSGA band concerts!

Available Sizes: 

-Youth XL (female cut only)     -Adult S
 
 -Adult M

-Adult L


-Adult XL
-Adult XXL

Please return this portion to Ms. Polk by Thursday, August 21st, 2014 
 
 
 Student Name: _________________________________________________________ 

 Shirt Size: ___________

 Number of Shirts to be Purchased: _________

 Total Amount Enclosed: ______________
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Lindley 6th Grade Acadmey


1550 Pebblebrook Circle                                                                                                        


Mabelton, GA 30126                                                  


(770) 819-2414








Dear Band Parents,





I would like to welcome all band students and parents to the 2014-2015 Lindley 6th Grade Academy Band Program. Based on the consistent growth in the Mableton community we are thrilled that LSGA has been granted the opportunity to build a stand-alone fine arts program for the second year in a row!





This information serves as an operational guide for band students and parents. This presents a systematic approach to the teaching and organization of the LSGA Band Program. To help avoid delays and loss of teaching time due to lack of awareness of policy and procedure, please read and refer to this handbook as often as needed. 





Sincerely, 











Hannah Polk


Director of Bands


Lindley 6th Grade Acadmey


hannah.polk@cobbk12.org
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